WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
23rd November, 2005

Meeting commenced:
7.30 p.m.
"
ended:
9.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
Adrian Dunning - in the Chair

Councillors Gray, Howard and Macdonald
M.A. Howard - Boothstown Residents’ Association

J. Holmes - Boothstown Luncheon Club

B. Smith - Beesley Green Community Centre

B. Boyd - Greenway 

A. Owen - Walkden High

E. Hall - Highcedars Roe Green

P. Brodie - St. Mark’s Worsley Team Ministry 

D. Brittain 
} Worsley Methodist Church

K. Ogden 
} 

C. Critchley 
} Moorside South Residents’ Association

C.P. Morris 
} 

A. Adams - Worsley Village Community Association

S.O. Ritson - Moorside South Residents’ Association

G. Sides 
} Worsley Road United Reform Church 

G. Brunt
}

I.S. Hastie
} BOPRA

N. Gaskell
} 

S. Tittle - Boothstown Residents’ Association

B. Henson - Worsley Events Group

A. Grennan - Boothstown Community Centre Association

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


T. Walsh - Neighbourhood Manager


S. Bowen - Community Development Worker


Inspector Andy Sutcliffe 
} Greater Manchester Police


Sergeant Steve Gerrard
}


L. Thomas - Health Improvement Officer, Salford Primary Care Trust


L. Slamon - Senior Committee Administrator 

130.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and advised Members of the format the agenda would be taking.

131.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors K. and R. Garrido, Councillor Compton, T. Bennett, M. Bleese, M. Shaw and A. Darlington.

132.
TRANSPORT ISSUES UPDATE

Councillor Roger Jones, Chairman of the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Authority, and Bill Tyson, GMPTE, attended the meeting and gave an update on transport issues concerning the rail, train and bus networks.  Members discussed transport issues with particular reference being made to -

· the membership of the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Authority;

· how local transport issues were considered;

· the performance of bus companies and how these operated and were monitored;

· the role of the Traffic Commissioner in ensuring operators kept to timetables;

· the procedure for reporting and dealing with complaints;

· the assistance of the police in operation for Metrolink, and the possibility of similar assistance being made available in the future for bus services;

· security measures for the transport systems including CCT cameras;

· the position regarding Leigh Guided Busway;

· free bus travel being available for people over 60 or people who were disabled; and

· the operation of the ring and ride service.


RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Jones and Bill Tyson be thanked for attending the meeting and discussing the transport issues with the Community Committee.

133.
POLICE ISSUES

Inspector Andy Sutcliffe and Sergeant Steve Gerrard attended the meeting and gave an update on police issues.  


Sergeant Gerrard referred to -

· the alcohol free zone corridor to be introduced from the John Gilbert Public House to the Barton Arms Public House; and

· the proposal to introduce a Section 30 Dispersal Order in the vicinity of the shops on Marsden Close at Ellenbrook.


Sergeant Gerrard explained the procedure for the introduction of the orders and the action which could be taken.


Tony Walsh reported on the position regarding the introduction of CCTV cameras in the Moorside and Ellenbrook areas, the establishment of two new home watch schemes, a home watch event held at Holy Rood Church on 28th November from 12.45 to 2.45 and gave a general update on crime and community safety issues in the area.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the proposal to introduce a pilot alcohol free zone be supported.




(2) THAT the proposal to introduce the Section 30 Dispersal Order be supported.

134.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 28th September, 2005, were agreed as a correct record.


In response to B. Boyd, T. Walsh explained how the Community Sector Team meetings were held and reported on the situation regarding anti-social behaviour orders indicating that whilst two or three individuals were currently being monitored no orders were in place in the Community Committee area.

135.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

T. Walsh indicated that the Community Action Plan had now been finalised and thanked all Members for their input in to producing the plan.  He indicated that it would now be circulated to Directorates for action.

136.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE NEWSLETTER

T. Walsh reported that the Community Committee newsletter had now been printed and would be available in the next two or three weeks.

137.
WORSLEY WOODS STEERING GROUP

Councillor Macdonald indicated that a meeting of the Worsley Woods Steering Group had now been held and that he would report any progress back to the Community Committee in due course.

138.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Street Cleansing

B. Smith referred to the fact that he had seen rats in the area where he lived and asked that action be taken.  T. Walsh indicated that he would refer this matter to Environmental Services to investigate.


(b)
Destination Worsley

Members were advised that the initial meeting of the Destination Worsley Tourism Forum had now been held and an action plan agreed for a way forward.  He indicated that this would be taken forward with B. Jassi, Director of Environmental Services, together with appropriate officers.


(c)
Community Directory

S. Bowen reported that she had now produced a Community Directory.

139.
BUDGET GROUP UPDATE/FUNDING CAP PRIORITIES 

T. Walsh introduced a report regarding the devolved budget and community action plan priorities.


The report indicated that at the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 2nd November, the group considered the fact that, at the outset of the meeting, there remained over £55,000 of monies devolved to the Community Committee still available to spend. 


The issue had been discussed further at the Political Executive on 14th November and following discussion he had undertaken to -


(a)
provide an update on further commitments made later in the budget meeting on 2nd November.


(b)
indicate where there were “in principle commitments” and invitations to make bids against some CAP ideas.


(c)
present the remaining ideas in the suggested priority order with indicative figures where possible.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the commitments and “in principle commitments” (subject to the Christmas lights in the five areas being amended from £5,000 to £5,500 be approved).




(2) THAT the emerging needs and suggested reflection of community priorities as listed be approved.




(3) THAT the priorities for community committee spend and the lesser priorities to be funded from elsewhere be supported.

140.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET SUB-GROUP

Submitted details of the decisions made by the Budget Sub-Group and the financial position statement.


RESOLVED:
THAT the proposals for £500 to be made to the Waterside Centre, £5,000 into In Bloom, £4,000 to Moorside Alleygating and £5,500 to Christmas tree lighting be approved.

141.
TASK GROUP UPDATE

Environment, Planning and Transport Sub-Group

The minutes of the meeting of the Environment, Planning and Transport Sub-Group held on 9th November, 2005, were circulated.


Details were also circulated on the ongoing action being taken regarding the tunnels under the East Lancashire Road at Boothstown, section 18 closure process.

142.
INFORMATION ITEMS

The following items were submitted for the information of Members -

· Political Executive minutes of 10th October and 14th November, 2005

· Reports of the Neighbourhood Manager/Community Development Worker considered by the Political Executive meeting held on 14th November, 2005

143.
S. BOWEN, COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT WORKER, AND B. WOODYER, ADMINISTRATION ASSISTANT

T. Walsh indicated that S. Bowen and B. Woodyer would be leaving and the Community Committee thanked them for their assistance and wished them well in their future careers.

144.
SPECIAL COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

Members were advised that a special meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Wednesday, 7th December, 2005, to discuss the budget.

145.
WORSLEY VILLAGE LIGHTS SWITCH ON

Councillor Garrido reported on the details for the Worsley Village Lights Switch On.

146.
HOME WATCH EVENT
147.
HEALTH ACTION PARTNERSHIP

Members were advised that a meeting was to be held at Worsley United Reform Church on Tuesday, 6th December, from 2.00 till 4.00.

148.
IN BLOOM

Members were advised that a meeting would be held at Moorside High on 28th November, at 7.30 p.m.

149.
CAROL SERVICES

Members were advised of the Carol Services being held in the Community Committee area.

150.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday, 25th January, 2006, at 7.30 p.m. at a venue to be determined. 
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